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As its name implies, the course Bible as Literature will explore the rich 
spiritual text called The Bible as a single book in itself, containing two 
major divisions, the Old and the New Testaments. The course will not debate 
theological theories or controversial points of spiritual belief that are 
meaningful for Catholics, Protestants (various denominations such as 
Lutheranism, Methodism, the Baptist faith and so on) or Jews. Instead, the 
course will view the Bible as an interesting and at times inspiring 
collection of manuscripts that form their own logical whole as a story of 
salvation history for believers of the Judeo-Christian tradition. 

Students need not be spiritual believers similar to Catholics or other 
Christians to enjoy or learn from the course.  The Bible as a literary work 
is our focus, not faith sharing or religious conversion.

To appreciate the Bible as literature, readers need an overall grasp of the 
movement of the text and its themes from its beginning in the Books of 
Genesis and Exodus in the Old Testament, all the way to the story of Jesus 
Christ (the gospels) and the closing letters of Paul, James and John and the 
Book of Revelation in the New Testament.  Members of the course will read 
selected portions of many of the individual “books” or sections of the Bible, 
such as Exodus, Genesis, the Psalms, the prophets, the Song of Songs, and 
Ecclesiastes, and will focus on the New Testament in similar ways.  In the 
New Testament, we will pay special attention to the way the three synoptic 
Gospels of Jesus (Matthew, Mark, and Luke) are different than the Gospel of 
John. We will read a variety of passages important in the literature of Paul, 
James, and John, and will view key scenes in the Book of Revelation. 

At the present time, except for a copy of the English Bible, I have not 
decided on a textbook for the course. It is possible we will use The Bible As 
Literature (2nd edition), by John B. Gabel and Charles B. Wheeler (New York: 
Oxford University Press, 1990.)  It is more likely that the course will use a 
workbook compiled from a number of books, including the work by Gabel and 
Wheeler. Background reading for the course will include chapters from books 
owned by the instructor, such as Interpreting the Parables (Craig L. 
Blomberg); The Death of the Messiah (Raymond E. Brown); How to Read the Bible 
(Steven L. McKenzie), and Thinking Biblically (Andre LaCocque an Paul 
Ricoeur, translated by David Pellauer).

Students in the course will be expected to participate actively in general 
class discussions and in 2 – 3 class presentations. Students will also write 
reflective journals every 3 – 4 weeks, and a final 15-20 page academic paper 
on a topic related to the Bible as literature.

Before the Chinese New Year break begins, students who wish to take the 
course will receive a reading list of the Bible passages we will use for 
class.


